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PRESS RELEASE

Council takes crucial step forward in planning for District’s future 
Councillors at Mid Sussex District Council have unanimously agreed the draft District Plan and housing numbers for their area, which will now be finalised for publication and submission to central Government.
The Council met on 20 March 2013 to approve final adjustments to the draft District Plan, which Members described as “a vital document” setting out what, where, when and how development will take place in Mid Sussex over the next 20 years.
Work to finalise the District Plan has been intense since the Government’s recent confirmation that it will revoke the previous over-arching planning document, the South East Plan, which set a housing figure of 17,100 new homes for the District. Mid Sussex District Council has now assessed the current need for housing and feels that, working with Town and Parish Councils, it can more accurately meet local priorities. The draft District Plan proposes the new housing figure of 10,600 houses (530 per annum). The Council believes that this is the correct level of housing to support the local economy while protecting the unique character of our towns, villages and surrounding countryside.
“This is an important step for Mid Sussex,” said Councillor Gary Marsh, Cabinet Member for Planning and Regeneration. “Our aspiration to ensure economic growth and the necessary infrastructure for years to come is now a step closer.  We have backed up these aims with robust evidence and a clear strategy. With this draft District Plan we are taking back control from developers over where development is located and, working with Town and Parish Councils, setting out a framework for the future.”

It is anticipated that the finalised plan will be published in May 2013, with submission to Government in August 2013. It is expected that examination of the plan and supporting documentation will take place towards the end of 2013.

Full details of the plan and supporting documentation can be found at www.midsussex.gov.uk/districtplan. 

ENDS

For more information please contact Julie Blackstock on 01444 477240 or Julie.Blackstock@midsussex.gov.uk
	Corporate Communications
	[image: image1.png][image: image2.png]



	Chief Executive

	Diane Talbot

Martin Faulconbridge
	
	Kathryn Hall

	Julie Blackstock
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	[image: image3.wmf]
	



[image: image2.png][image: image3.wmf][image: image4.jpg]I ki

MID SUSSEX

DISTRICT COUNCIL




